EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, August 26, 2013
Board Members Present:  Joe Thompson, Pat McCarthy, Doug Blair, Eric McCurdy,  Lacey London, Traci Huffer, Lance Gatter, George Crowder, Derek Tucci,  Mike Kelly,
Tom and Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Gary Emslie, Julia Lacey, Frank Manthou, Bob Dowding,
1. Introduction of Guests:  Mike Colbrese


2. Approval of Monday, June 3, 2013 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P. 
a. Corrections.  George Crowder will be the 2A/3A Kingco Rep.  Lance Gatter will be the 4A rep. 


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 16,160.85



Savings:
$ 26,396.60
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #17744 through #17837 for a total of $35,506.22
Motion to accept the financial report including the vouchers. M /S /P


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Eric McCurdy, Pat McCarthy, Mike Colbrese
a. Mike thanked Craig Olson for his many years of service.  He was the longest standing board member and that type of commitment to service is greatly appreciated.  Al Faulkner from Gonzaga Prep also left the board this year after many years.  Both will be missed.  

b. New staff members at WIAA – Ali Kraus, Cameron Taylor (who both worked as interns) and a Ballard Graduate, Janet Brinkman, takes over as Mike’s assistant (“keeper”).
c. WIAA is working on the Strategic Plan and Mike distributed a copy of the document to the board.  Mike will be emphasizing the Mission during the next couple of years.  We will be trying to define what a “healthy culture” looks like in our schools and activity programs.

d. The Fall Workshop for our district is Wednesday, Aug 28, at the WIAA office.  The most common topic at these is the process for the new classification cycle.  We will use the 9-11 count rather than 10-12 and alternative school students in a separate building or having a separate OSPI number will not be counted this cycle.  This will also be the year we redraw the lines for the classifications.  After opt ups, the top 1/6th of schools will be 4A, then proceed down through the classifications.  Then there will be a second opportunity to opt up and rebalance the classifications.

e. WIAA will continue to work with the state legislature this year as well.  WIAA hired a lobbyist for the first time last year and found it to be a helpful position.

f. Our board asked questions next:

i. Chiropractors – will they be allowed to provide physicals.  At this time, there is no movement to make that happen.

ii. There will be an amendment about the concussion amendment from a couple of our schools.  Lance wanted to know if there is any movement around the state with that.  Mike asked the presenters to be in communication with his office about this topic.  Joe suggested that the officials want to be cautious and send kids off when there are questions and have the coaches take responsibility for care.

iii. Derek asked about Middle Level Schools and what the WIAA is doing to keep them involved.  Brian Smith and a committee are working on that piece and promoting the advantages of membership.
iv. Lacey asked about the “Anyone Can Save a Life Program” – this was sent to schools for informational purposes and suggests that real thorough heart exams be part of physical exams.  

v. George suggested that classification is a critical issue for Kingco this year.  The league will look at a multi-classification league and try to determine how many 2A schools they will have.  There may be interest in inviting other 2A schools to join the league.

vi. Mike Kelly asked about a mentorship program.  Tom and Jim Piccolo are joining Bob Dowding and Robert Polk to develop a training program for the District 1 and District 2 ADs.

vii. WIAA will produce a program for new athletic secretaries if districts would like it.  Contact John Miller to set up a date.
g. Mike thanked the District Directors and Joe Thompson, as the WOA rep, for their work.


6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Gary Emslie

A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  M/S/P

a. Player Ejections - 

b. Coach Ejections – 

c. Ineligible Players – 

d. Rule Violation - 
B. League Reports 

a. Metro – The first meeting is Friday – no report at this time.  West Seattle and Chief Sealth will have new ADs.  Greg Brashear has now retired.  He has contributed greatly to the league and the district on our eligibility.
b. Kingco – Welcomed new AD, Lauren Hume, to Bellevue HS.  Lance moved to Inglemoor.  Sammamish and Liberty have construction going on.  Gill James is the president this year.  The league will be spending a lot of time with committee meetings.  The 19 principals signed a sportsmanship letter and will be presenting it to all segments of the community.  Be Loud, Be Proud, Be Positive!
c. Emerald City – All ADs are back.  Mark Martin (WPA) will be meeting with the league about their website.  The Positive Coach Alliance will be meeting with the league in the fall.
d. SeaTac 2B – no report
e. SeaTac 1B – no report

f. Middle School – Northshore SD will be sending two more sports, volleyball and track, to the high school level.  This will continue over the next couple of years.  They are looking at what Middle School sports will look like after the 9th graders are gone, too.
C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Joe reported on Soccer assigning on the Eastside.  Dave Augustavo will head up a group with other Seattle area associations to take over assigning for the Eastside schools that lost their association.

b. Basketball officials and schools are working on a program to get officials to come and speak with parent groups prior to a season.  This will promote better relationships between schools, officials, and parents.

c. Last spring we approved a program to work with officials on accountability.  We met with WIAA and WOA to discuss this.  They asked us to pause a bit while these groups worked the topic.  Our district appears to have a pretty good working relationship with our associations and has already made progress on accountability.  We will continue to work the issue.  WIAA and WOA are in negotiations on this topic.

d. District 2 had a waiver approved to allow appeals to be automatic for this year.  Tom will pull that up and put it out again.

D. Executive Board Calendar.  Marilyn put a copy of the calendar in the packet again.  We will meet in this room again in October.  We will survey the board about meals each month.
E. Service Fees.  Marilyn sent out the letters for the service fees already.  Remember that the service fees went up slightly this year.
F. Distribution of 2012-2013 Excess Fees.  Marilyn reviewed the fiscal year end balance.  Our constitution requires we keep $35K in our bank account.  We have always kept $40K to be safe. This year, we only have $2500 to split because of the weak year of attendance at our tourney games.  Marilyn recommended that we just hold that amount over to next year as the amount is small enough that there won’t be much impact to the leagues.  M/S/P.
G. District Tournament Allocations.  Posted on webpage.
H. Fall District Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers.  
I. 2013-2014 Sea-King Dist. 2 Committees.  There is concern about the officials and reporting of violations.  Joe, Eric, and Tom will work this one.
J. 2013-2014 Sea-King Dist. 2 Annual Goals.  Continue to work with officials on accountability and reporting of violations appropriately.
K. Selection of 2013-2014 Basketball Sites.  Still talking about whether we should be switching the 4A and 3A sites.

7. District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence – 

B. Sea-King Website – www.wiaadistrict2.com

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, October 14, 2013-3:30PM 

A. Review of 2012-2013 Annual Financial Report

B. Review of Oct. 1st Enrollment Figures & State Tournament Allocations

C. Site Selection for Football/Soccer

D.  WIAA Insurance (L & I/Catastrophic)

9.
The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:30 PM.
